
 

 Page 1 of 1 HB 5202 

FISCAL IMPACT OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION Measure:  HB 5202 
Seventy-Seventh Oregon Legislative Assembly – 2014 Regular Session 
Legislative Fiscal Office 

Only Impacts on Original or Engrossed 
 Versions are Considered Official 

  

Prepared by:  Kim To 
Reviewed by:  Linda Ames, Krista  McDowell 
Date:  2/28/2014 
 

 
Measure Description: 
Approves certain new or increased fees adopted by Construction Contractors Board, Department of 
Consumer and Business Services, and Oregon Health Authority. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Construction Contractors Board (CCB), the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS), 
and the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
See Analysis 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
HB 5202 is the fee ratification bill for the Construction Contractors Board, the Department of Consumer 
and Business Services, and the Oregon Health Authority.  The measure provides the enabling legislation 
necessary to approve fees adopted by these agencies through Administrative Rule, and approved by the 
Department of Administrative Services during the 2013-15 biennium.  ORS 291.055(1)(e) mandates that 
all new state agency fees or fee increases adopted between regular sessions of the Legislative Assembly 
are rescinded upon adjournment of the next regular session unless authorized by enabling legislation 
setting forth the approved fees. 
 
For the Department of Consumer and Business Services, fees were established to allow owners of a self-
service storage facility to apply for a limited license to sell personal property insurance to occupants of a 
self-service storage unit.  The fee changes are expected to generate a total of $4,100 in Other Funds 
revenue during the 2013-15 biennium. 
 
For the Construction Contractors Board, fees were established for a new continuing education system for 
residential contractors.  The fee changes are expected to generate approximately $382,360 in additional 
Other Funds revenue during the 2013-15 biennium. 
 
For the Oregon Health Authority (OHA), two new fees are required as a part of new legislation passed in 
the 2013 Session.  HB 3345 requires the regulation of non-transplant anatomical research recovery 
organizations by OHA. The fee established is expected to generate $3,500 Other Funds revenue during 
the 2013-15 biennium.  In HB 3460, OHA is directed to register medical marijuana facilities, and is 
authorized to adopt fees for that purpose.  These fees are expected to generate $1.6 million Other Funds 
revenue during the 2013-15 biennium. 
 
The Oregon State Public Health Laboratory, a part of OHA, previously had a fee schedule for specific 
communicable disease tests.  They have now adopted the fee schedule for Medicaid fee-for-service.  This 
raises some fees, reduces others, and establishes new fees.  The new schedule is expected to generate 
additional Other Funds revenue of $950,000 during the 2013-15 biennium. 


